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25 January 2016 
 
 
NEW EMAIL ADDRESS FOR BOARDING GROUND PRE-ARRIVAL NOTIFICATION (BGPAN) 
 
 
A new email address for Boarding Ground Pre-Arrival Notification (BGPAN) is in place. The new email 
address, psam-pilot@globalpsa.com, will be in use with immediate effect.  
 
 
All ship masters are informed to send their BGPAN to PSA Marine via this new email address, as the current 
email address will cease to be used by 1 March 2016. 
 
 
Thank you for your attention. 
 
 
 

 
 

Roger Teo 
Head (Pilotage) 
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